
BID AWARD RECOMMENDATION 
CITY OF RIVERSIDE 

Finance Department 

                                                                  DATE SUBMITTED:  05/06/2025       

BID NO. 

 

8046 

BID TITLE 

 

2023/2024 Arterial and Minor Streets Maintenance, Phase 3 

 

DEPARTMENT/DIVISION 

 

Public Works  

DATE BID OPENED 

 

03/06/25 

BIDS RECEIVED (5)                                         INVITATIONS ISSUED (Online)                ESTIMATED COST:  $6,838,279.35                     

 

BID PRICE GOOD THROUGH:  JULY 4, 2025 

 

BIDDERS: CITY, STATE AMOUNT BID 

 

Onyx Paving Company, Inc. Anaheim, CA $6,593,000.00 

All American Asphalt Corona, CA $6,959,112.00 

Hardy & Harper, Inc. Lake Forrest, CA $7,050,000.00 

R.J. Noble Company Orange, CA  $7,072,034.68 

Sequel Contractors, Inc. Sante Fe Springs, CA $7,171,127.75 

 

 

 

BID DESCRIPTION: The project entails street maintenance improvements within five areas of the City of 

Riverside. The project generally includes but is not limited to cold milling of existing deteriorated asphalt 

pavement, the application of ARAM; resurfacing asphalt pavement with DGAC; slurry sealing streets, repairing 

damaged concrete sidewalks, driveways, pedestrian ramps, curb/gutters, and cross gutters; with the replacement 

of traffic striping; and signage enhancements. This project also includes City of Riverside downtown parking lot 

slurry preservation and installation of parking safety lighting at 3 locations 

 

 

BID Recommended For Award (Includes Sales Tax)    10% Surety Included  Contract 

    10% Surety not required   Purchase Order 

   

Lowest Responsive and Responsible Bidder      Amount of Award 

 

Onyx Paving Company, Inc. $6,593,000.00 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMENTS: 

The Purchasing Division has evaluated all bids received and recommends award be made to the lowest responsive 

and responsible bidder in compliance with Purchasing Resolution 24101. The Public Works Department concurs 

with this recommendation and will be submitting a report. 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by:                              Purchasing Manager        Date:  03/24/2025




